
From Pastor Tim  March 2017  

Meetings, Special Events, Etc. 

Weekly Schedule/Dates Ahead 

Trustee of the Month/Thank You 

Prayer Chain/Greeting Cards 

Keyholders 

Fellowship Team News/Thank You! 

From Pastor Tim                 Front & 

Parish Resource Center 

Caring Hands & Hearts 

Joyful Noise/Praise Dance 

Children & Youth Retreat 

March Birthdays 

Homebound List                  

March Worship Servants 

March Calendar 

Herald Deadline 

Remember Daylight Saving Time! 

 

2 

2 

2 

2 

2 

3 

3 

4&5 

5 

6 

6 

6 

7 

7 

8 

9

PASTOR: TIMOTHY ANDERMAN 

Home Phone: 717-492-4258  

E-Mail:  tcadisciple@earthlink.net 
 
CHILDREN & YOUTH DIRECTOR:  

MATTHEW DAVIS 

Cell Phone: 717-917-5342 

E-Mail:  matthewd@gumcmj.net 
 
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: 

(Monday is Jackie Robertsõ day off.) 

Phone:   717-653-5683  

FAX:  717-928-6913  

E-Mail:  jackier@gumcmj.net   

CHURCH WEB SITE: www.gumcmj.net 
 
Glossbrenner UMC Prayer Chain 

Betty Robinson: 717-653-5550 
 
Greeting Card Ministry  

Betty Robinson: 717-653-5550 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Kathy Binkley: 717-653-2791  

One of the most challenging parables of Jesus for many people is found in 

Matthew 20:1 -16, the òLaborers In the Vineyard.ó We like to think that our 

òseniorityó in serving Christ means something; the longer we have served and 

believed, the higher on the ladder of status we think we should be. Jesus dis-

rupts our expectations. Grace and generous hospitality are key aspects of 

our identity as Christians, because they are central to the identity of God, 

who has made us in His image. In the parable, the workers who have served 

all day long are upset because the Master has chosen to pay the new work-

ers who just started working late in the day, the same wages those who 

worked all day have received. It seems unfair.  
 
Responding to their emotions, the Master says, òCanõt I do what I want with 

my own money? Are you going to get stingy because I am generous?ó The 

workers seem blind to the great gift of assurance that being in relationship 

with the Master has been for them. They were blessed to have the assurance 

they had a job. The Master cares about all  the workers, and blesses us with 

great work to do, work where we need everyone to help with our efforts. Je-

sus wants us to see and experience a deep, real relationship with God that 

empowers us to give creatively, and share faithfully with others.  
 
A great author and pastor writes, òCreativity is not neat; it is not orderly. When 

we are being creative, we donõt know what is going to happen next. When 

we are being creative a great deal of what we do is wrong. An artist makes 

attempt after attempt at the canvas trying for the right perspective and miss-

ing badly, almost getting the right shade, but not making ité. Lovers quarrel 

and get hurt, misunderstand and are misunderstood in their painstaking work 

of creating a marriageé 
 
In any creative enterprise there are risks, mistakesébut out of this mess ð 

when we stay with it (Godõs creative work) long enough, enter it deeply 

enough ð there slowly emerges love or beauty or peace (wholeness).ó From 

Under the Unpredictable Plant   

 

Our Blessings & Faithfulness  
We give thanks for the way God is moving within and among us. We cele-

brated the extensive renovations to our restrooms; new energy and hospitali-

ty is expressed in luncheons and dinners; our children and youth ministries ad 

laying the ground work for the future and having fun in the process; praise 

dance has come to our young ladies as they learn to express their hearts in 

faith in new ways; weõre starting another Disciple Bible study; we are hopeful 

of sharing more bible studies soon, too.  

 
(Continued on Page 4)  

http://www.gbgm-umc.org/glossbrenner


MEETINGS/GATHERINGS/SPECIAL EVENTS  
MARCH 1: ASH WEDNESDAY Service - 7 pm (sanctuary) 
MARCH 4: Pancake Breakfast - 7 to 10 am 
MARCH 5: 1st Sunday in Lent - Communion - 9:30 am 
MARCH 8: Lenten Service - 6:30 pm (chapel) 
  Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 
  Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 
MARCH 9: Staff-Parish Relations Committee meeting - 7 pm 
MARCH 11: Cub Scouts set up for Blue & Gold Banquet - 5 pm 
  (Remember to set your clocks ahead one hour!) 
MARCH 12: 2nd Sunday in Lent - Food Bank Sunday - 9:30 am 
  DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 
  Cub Scout Blue & Gold Banquet (fellowship hall) - 4:30 pm 
MARCH 13: Caring Hands & Hearst meeting - 6:30 pm 
MARCH 14: Board of Trustees meeting - 7 pm 
MARCH 15: Lenten Service - 6:30 pm (chapel) 
  Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 
  Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 
MARCH 18: Chili Cook-Off/Dessert Bake-Off - 4 to 6 pm 
MARCH 19: 3rd Sunday in Lent  - 9:30 am 
  Youth - Mt. Gretna - 3:30 pm  
  Herald Deadline 
MARCH 20: Commission on Worship meeting - 7 pm 
MARCH 22: Praise Team rehearsal - 6 pm 
  Lenten Service - 6:30 pm (chapel) 
  Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 
  Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 
March 23: Safe Sanctuary Team meeting - 7 pm 
MARCH 24-25: Youth Concert @ State College  
MARCH 26: 4th Sunday in Lent  - Praise Team/ 
  Sunbeams/Joyful Noise - 9:30 am 
MARCH 29: Lenten Service - 6:30 pm (chapel) 
  Carroll Bells rehearsal - 7:15 pm 
  Choir rehearsal - 8 pm 
MARCH 30: Christian Ed. meeting - 7 pm 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
SUNDAY: Pastorôs Prayer Partners - 9 am 
SUNDAY: Sunbeams practice - 11:30 am (except March 26) 
 

DATES AHEAD  
APRIL 2: Hershey Bears Hockey Game - 5 pm 
APRIL 9: Palm Sunday 
APRIL 13: Holy Thursday - Communion - 7 pm (sanctuary) 
APRIL 16: Easter 
APRIL 29: Tools for Ministry - 8:30 am to 3 pm  
MAY 5-7: Children & Youth Retreat @ Gretna Glen 

 
Each month during the year one 

of the members of the Board of 

Trustees is in charge of routine  

duties and responsibilities. Mark 

Myers  is the March òTrustee of 

the Monthó. During the month of 

March, if you notice something 

that should be taken care of by 

the trustees, please contact 

Mark at 587 -4686. Thank you 

Todd Dickinson for your faithful 

service in February ! 
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PHONE/EMAIL PRAYER CHAIN 
GREETING CARD MINISTRY 
Betty Robinson is at home, recuper-
ating from a broken hip. Please di-
rect all calls for the Prayer Chain 
and Greeting Card Ministry to the 
church office (653-5683) until further 
notice.  

To GUMC Trustees and a Host of 
Others: 
    Congratulations to GUMC and all 
who helped to build a facility such as 
the new restrooms. They are abso-
lutely special and beautiful. Special 
Kudos to the Trustees. 
    I am certain that many of you con-
tributed long hours to the project; 
special thanks to those. 
    I ñassumeò that Jackie is happier 
even with more area to keep clean, 
but the new closet helps the job. The 
size of the closet and the restrooms 
is impressive. I almost cannot picture 
the old. 
    Congrats again; Iôm only sorry I 
could not help. 
    In Christôs Holy Name, Howard A. 
                  (Howard Altenderfer) 

ATTENTION!    
IF YOU HAVE KEYS TO THE CHURCH, PLEASE READ THIS! 

If you have a key that opens the outer doors of the church, do you use it to open the door(s) 
on Angle Street at the portico (where the big pillars are)? When you unlock these doors with a 
key they STAY unlocked. You have to use your key to LOCK them. If you think they are 
locked because they do not freely push open/pull closed (as they do when the bar inside is 
locked down with an alan wrench), they are NOT LOCKED. You also have to press down 
HARD on the thumb latch on the outside to check if the door is locked ï especially the door 
on the right as you face it from the outside. Please, please check if you have unlocked a door 
to make sure it is locked before you leave! Thanks for your cooperation!   Jackie Roberts 



MARCH 2017 - PAGE 3 

REACH FELLOWSHIP OUTREACH PLANS/ 
FUNDRAISERS  

Our youth are working on some familiar outreach ministries to 
help them raise money for their summer mission trip scheduled 
for July 9-15, 2017 in Woodbury, New Jersey. Up-coming 
events planned are: 

SATURDAY, MARCH 18 - CHILI COOK-OFF/ 
DESSERT BAKE-OFF:   
The 10th Annual Glossbrenner 
Chili Cook-Off will be held Satur-
day, March 18 from 4:00 to 6:00 
p.m. The 3rd Annual Dessert 
Bake-Off will also be held on the 
18th.  Sweet and Spicy ï all in the 
same evening! Help support the Youth Reach Mission Trip 

by coming to the cook-off/bake-off; sam-
ple and vote (tickets to vote are $1 each 
and can be purchased at the event) for 
your favorite chili and/or dessert!  You can 
also offer support by entering a pot of chili 
and/or your favorite dessert.  
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 2nd & 9th: 
Chocolate Covered Pretzel Sale 
 
TUESDAY, APRIL 4: 
From 11:00 a.m. to 9:30 p.m. you can eat at Fuddruckerôs 
on Strickler Road (on the east end of Mount Joy near the 
Sheetz gas station and across from McDonaldôs) and 15% 
of the cost of your meal will go directly to GUMY. 
 
THURSDAY, MAY 11: 
Night Out at Isaacôs Restaurant, Mount Joy 
 
(ONGOING)TARGET YOUR DISCOUNT CARDS:  
The REACH mission group is selling the Target Your Dis-
count Cards for 2017 for the Mount Joy/Elizabethtown area. 
They are $20 and includes a key tab (for no additional 
cost ) that can be used in any area.  
 
If you have any questions, see Mike or Pam Doughton.  
 

Thank you for your support of all our 
fundraisers! 

Fellowship Team News 

HERSHEY BEARS HOCKEY:  
On Sunday, April 2 at 5:00 p.m. the Fellowship Team is hosting a 
trip to the Giant Center to see the Hershey Bears play the Lehigh 
Valley Phantoms. The 2nd is FAITH & FAMILY NIGHT and Fair-
view Golf night. The first 3,000 attendees will 
be receiving a golf ball courtesy of Fairview 
Golf Course.  The cost is $14.00 per person 
and $9.00 per car for parking. If you are inter-
ested in purchasing tickets, please sign up in 
the narthex or call Ken Ober (653-1072). 
Deadline to purchase tickets is Sunday, March 5. 

Thank You!  
Dear Glossbrenner UMC:  
   I want to thank you for your generous 
donation for our Christmas Project. Your 
donation made it possible to give each 
man a Christmas bag filled with clothes, 
toiletries, school items, etc. The men were 
blest and Christmas was special ; and be-
ing away from family a little easier. 
Again, thank you and may God bless 
Glossbrenner Church abundantly  in 2017.  
                    God Bless!   Gloria Snyder  
                       Christmas Bag Coordinator  
            Teen Challenge Training Center  
 
Thank you to everyone for the prayers, 
cards, and concerns during both of my 
cataract operations; and to Caring Hands 
& Hearts for the flowers. So far, every -
thing òlooksó good!    
                           God Bless,   Marsha Gallo  
 
Dear Friends at Glossbrenner,  
This òthank youó is coming from the three 
of us to thank you for the beautiful flow-
ers we each received after our surgeries. 
We all greatly appreciated their beauty 
and the kind thoughts that came with 
them.                    Sincerely,  Kelly Nissly,      
        Betty Eidemiller & Jessica Eidemiller  
 
Glossbrenner Friends,  
   What a lovely surprise when Barbara 
Miley delivered a Christmas bag full of 
cards and notes - and snacks, too. As I 
read the cards I could picture where the 
people sat Sunday mornings.  
   It was so nice to read the Advent 2016 
Past. Dora & John Wittle, Ruth Musser, 
Mildred & Park Shetter, Sadie Brooks, 
Pearl Miller, etc. I could fill this note with 
names! Rosine Farmer was the first to 
welcome us to Glossbrenner. Clair Wagner 
married both our sons. We still see him 
and Lorraine as he leads our church ser-
vices at Woodcrest.  
   God has blessed us with a fine place to 
live and we give thanks to Him every 
day. We are blessed with a great family, 
who help us.  Thanks again for your 
thoughtfulness and we ask our Heavenly 
Father to give you many blessings in 
2017.       Sincerely, Helen & Gil Hamilton  
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(From Tim - Continued from Page 1)  

The creativity at work today, in the power of the Holy Spirit, leads us to envision what is possible in the future, 

including important upgrades to our facilities, the real gift and strength will be found in our fellowship and 

friendships together. It might get messy; it most definitely at times will seem unfair. We are blessed to follow the 

Risen Savior who was and is will to suffer for and with us. What a blessing! I pray we all live in the covenant God 

offers us, and see what a great gift sharing in the commitment together truly is. òKnowing what is right is like 

deep water in the heart; a wise person draws from the well withinó (that God supplies). Proverbs 20:5 May God 

continue to bless us as we live by faith.                                    ð Tim 

 

Wednesdays In Lent  
Our focus this year during our Wednesday services in Lent will be on the Apostlesõ Creed, and what Christians 

believe. It is a creed that is probably older than most of the Gospels and one that most every Christian has 

been taught to learn, Originally taught to illiterate believers, memorizing the Creed kept clear in the hearts and 

minds of believers just what we are saying about Jesus, and how we live faithfully. It has empowered Christians 

to live our faith for almost 2,000 years. Our efforts will be well -served, as the season of Lent has always been a 

time of preparation for renewal of our discipleship, Godõs Covenant, and the commitment we made and con-

tinue together in Christ. It was also a time of working to understand the sacrifice Christ has made for all people.  
 

Our Wednesday Outline  ð òWe believe iné.ó 

òJesus Christ ð ó 

    What Christians Believe about Jesus  

   Born of Virgin Mary; Savior; Messiah; Gods Only Son, Our Lord  

   On the third Dayé 

     Why Faith in Jesus Matters  
 
òHoly Spirit ð ó 

  Holy Spirit in Old Testament; Holy Spirit in New Testament  

  The Voice We Listen to, the Power that Shapes Us  

  The Holy Spirit and Doctrine of Trinity  

  Welcoming, Listening for, Receiving and Being Shaped by the Spirit  
 
òThe Church and Communion of Saints - ó 

           ð the òcatholicó church is another way of saying the universal church, (for all)  

  Meaning of Church;  Church as Body of Christ  

  Communion of Saints  
 
òForgiveness of Sins - ó  

  Who Needs Forgiveness  

  Will God Forgive My Sins?  

  Must I Forgive Others?  
 
òThe Resurrection of the Body - ó 

  What Happens to Us When We Die? What Is Heaven Like?  

  Resurrection of Jesus as Godõs Response to Death 

  The Return of Jesus; Resurrection of the Body  

  Words to Live By  
 
We trust and pray you will be able to join us as we journey together to more fully appreciate Godõs Covenant 

and promises to us.  

 
(More òFrom Timó continued on page 5) 
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(More òFrom Timó continued from page 4) 

Daily Devotions  ð A Focus On Prayer ð 

Draw the Circle  
Many of us have vivid images of paintings and the 

story of the sleeping Disciples who couldnõt stay 

awake in the Garden with Jesus the last night of 

his life. Our world is so busy and full, we often are 

challenged to really pray deeply and spend quali-

ty time with God. Yet we all know it is the center of 

our lives and relationship with him. Without prayer, 

our lives become derailed and lost, wasted time, 

energy with our hearts focused in the wrong direc-

tion  
 
During Lent, we look forward to once again offer-

ing a daily devotion that will come by way of 

email to our members and friends. I pray you will 

join us in the devotions. If you would like to receive 

them, please make sure we have your latest e -

mail address, or the one you would like us to send 

the devotions to. And please join our Prayer Chain, 

and join us on Sunday mornings for prayer before 

worship in the Chapel at 9AM. We pray for the 

heart and awareness to welcome members and 

guests to worship, hopeful of how God will lead us 

to welcome and love one another in the most ef-

fective ways.  
 
Our thanks to Matthew Davis who led our Wednes-

day evening Bible studies in February. In Lent weõll 

also focus on prayer as we look at the book, Draw 

the Circle , The 40-Day Prayer Challenge, by Mark 

Batterson. Day 5, features a chapter entitled,  

òWrite It Down(!)ó We often forget where we 

came from and how extraordinary the journey was 

and is. We often let go of insights and moments of 

intimacy. While we canõt always hold on to 

themé we can keep them and learn from our ex-

periences as we examine them in faith. Writing 

them down is key. Weõve been blessed by those 

who have shared their journey with us (Itõs called 

scripture)! As we begin Lent, may we take the time 

and work our hearts to reflect and write down how 

God is speaking to us. Please join us in our daily 

devotions and for worship on Sundays and 

Wednesdays as we examine our faith and grow in 

new ways.  

 

Serving Breakfast ð Weekdays 7:30 -10:30 
A couple of us went down to First UMC a week or 

so ago to experience their ministry of outreach to 

people in need. We served breakfast to 130 -150 

people. Several more have signed up, and look 

forward to going. In the month of March, we are 

hopeful we can take a group down again. Would 

you like to join us? The sign up sheet is at the mail-

boxes in the Narthex/Lobby, or send Tim an e -mail.  

PARISH RESOURCE CENTER - UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
Glossbrenner is a subscribing church of the Parish Resource Center; 

all workshops (except as indicated otherwise) are free.  
Visit www.parishresourcecenter.org or call 717-299-1113 for more  

informationðand to register. 
 

An Evening with Krista Tippett 
Saturday, March 4 from 7 ð 9 pm 
Lancaster Mennonite Schoolôs Fine Arts Center 
$29 for anyone attending PRC Member church 
 
QuickBooks 101: Getting Started 
Monday, March 6 from 7 - 9 pm 
Led by Robin Ingram, CPA and Diana Miller, both of Parish Resource Center 
$15 for anyone attending a PRC Member church 
 
Creating Faith Development Goals for Your Church 
Tuesday, March 14 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Laura Ligo, St. Markôs United Methodist Church 
 
Children and Families Ministry Round Table 
Monday, March 20 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Jill Reichert, PRC Staff 
 
Youth Ministries Round Table 
Tuesday, March 21 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Jill Reichert, PRC Staff 
 
Stewardship 102 
Monday, March 27 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Rev. Kent Kroehler, First United Methodist Church, Lancaster 
 
Mindful Work: Becoming More Mindful in Our Every Day 
Monday, April 3 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Sarah Colantonio, Work Wisdom 
 
QuickBooks 102 
Tuesday, April 11 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Robin Ingram, CPA and Diana Miller, both of Parish Resource Center 
$15 for anyone attending a PRC Member church 
 
Take-Out Church 
Monday, April 24 from 7-8:30 pm 
Led by Jill Reichert, PRC Staff 
 
Administrative Assistants Luncheon 
Wednesday, April 26 from 11:30 am ð 1:00 pm 
Led by Erin Hershey, PRC Administrative Assistant and Kate Good,  
PRC Executive Director - 25 space available. Free to all attending. 
 
Stations of the Cross Interactive Prayer Walk 
Monday, April 3 through Friday, April 7 and Monday, April 10 through 
Thursday, April 13 from 9-5:00 pm - Free to all. 
Visit the Parish Resource Center during the two weeks prior to Easter and 
experience a sense of what Christôs walk to the cross might have been like. 
Hear the crowds yelling. Feel the hard, rocky road beneath your knees as 
Jesus falls to the ground. Feel the heartache of the crucifixion as well as the 
joy of being washed clean! Stop in while running errands, or during your 
lunch break, or on your way home from work. Spend time in reflection during 
this Lenten season. 

http://www.parishresourcecenter.org
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Childrenõs Service Project News 
  
JOYFUL NOISE:   
Thank you for supporting the 
children as they learn to be 
Godõs servants by their partici-
pation in the church service 
and to help those in need, 
through SUSQUEHANNA SER-
VICE DOGS, with their collec-
tion of coins for the ongoing 
òJoyful Noiseó service project. 
 The total amount received in 
January was $140.47.  The up-
coming collection date will be March 26. 
 
SERVICE PROJECT:   
The òJoyful Noiseó project that has been selected 
is Susquehanna Service Dogs!  All the funds donat-
ed to the òJoyful Noiseó offerings, through April, 
2017, will be directed to this worthwhile organiza-
tion.  Each month, on the collection Sunday, we will 
provide more in-depth information about some of 
the highlighted aspects shared in the kidsõ presen-
tation, as well as the òBig Revealó of the amount 
donated from the previous month.  It will include 
other ways to help, as well as some fun surprises 
along the way. 
 
TABS FOR LABS:   
This special collection is another way you can help 
add to the kidsõ donation to Susquehanna Service 
Dogs.  Put those tabs (from soda cans, soup cans, 
etc.) to good use!  We will be able to recycle them 
into an additional cash donation for the organiza-
tion.  A display table, along with a clear plastic bin, 
are located in the narthex.  Please feel free to 
place your tabs in the bin, and we will recycle them 
as a whole at the end of the project.  THANK YOU! 

CHILDREN & YOUTH RETREAT  
Mark these dates on your calendar for the Children 
& Youth Retreat at Gretna Glen:  Friday, Saturday 
& Sunday, May 5th, 6th, & 7th. More details to 
come! 

PRAISE DANCE 
Practice has begun for 5th to 8th graders, who will 
perform both Palm Sunday and 
Easter, and will continue up to and 
including April 2 .  Practice for K-4th 
graders will start March 12 for 4 
weeks (they will perform Palm Sun-
day). Hope to see everyone back 
and would be delighted to see new 
dancers. Let me know if you are re-
turning or would like to join. Miss Nancy 
Email: harts6250@gmail.com or see me Sundays 

CARING HANDS & HEARTS 
 

ALL YOU CAN EAT PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

SATURDAY ð MARCH 4! 
Invite your family, 

friends and neighbors 

to attend an all you 

can eat pancake 

breakfast sponsored by 

the Caring Hands & 

Hearts. The breakfast 

will be held on Saturday, March 4 , in the fellow-

ship hall from 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.  The menu 

includes:  pancakes, small link sausages, juice, 

coffee and tea. The cost is: $6.00 for ages 11 

and up; $4.00 for ages 4 through 10; and free 

for ages 3 and under. Contact Pam Miceli at 

717-928-4453 with your reservation. Pre -

purchasing tickets is not required, but to give 

us a better idea of the number attending, it 

would be greatly appreciated if you would 

make òreservationsó to attend! 

 

CARE PACKAGES ð COLLEGE STUDENTS 
We will be sending out packages to our col-

lege students in March. Pens, pencils, tissues 

(individual size), Chex mix, crackers, sticky 

notes, Highlighters, candy, individual instant 

oatmeal packets or soup,  hot cocoa mix, note 

cardséideas are endless. We will have a box 

by the mailboxes for drop off of items or you 

can give it to Pam Miceli before or after 

church. For pickup please call, Pam Miceli at 

717-598-8668. We appreciate any help you 

can give to let our students know we are think-

ing of them. The college students we have on 

our list: Teaa Alleman, Matthew Ardini, Colin 

Barrick, Livy Beaner, Alli Doughton, Debbie Nis-

sley Martin, Lucas Rogers and Isaac Whitcraft. 

If your name is missing, please contact Pam: 

pspicer50@yahoo.com  

 

MARCH CRAFTING FUN & FELLOWSHIP: 
Watch March bulletins for 

upcoming crafting dates; 

we will be crafting at the 

home of Marcia Brooks for 

the Country Fair & Market .   
 

mailto:harts6250@gmail.com
tel:%28717%29%20598-8668
https://host173.hostmonster.com:2096/cpsess3887145578/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=pspicer50%40yahoo.com


Howard Altenderfer 
(Pleasant View Retirement Community) 
258 Terrace Gardens 
Manheim, PA  17545 
(Phone:  717-205-3629) 
 
Carol Borry 
Juniper Village - Room 203 
607 Hearthstone Lane 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
(Phone:  717-492-9661) 
 
Harry Farmer 
Landis Run, Room 114 
Mennonite Home Communities 
1520 Harrisburg Pike 
Lancaster, PA  17601 
 
June Farmer 
Goods Run, Room 505 
Mennonite Home Communities 
1520 Harrisburg Pike 
Lancaster, PA  17601 
 
Mary Filler 
Conestoga View - Room 709W 
900 East King Street 
Lancaster, PA  17602 
 
Gen Gotshall 
431 Lefever Road 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
(Phone: 717-653-1269) 
 
Loretta Hill 
Room 2592 
100 Freemason Drive  
Elizabethtown, PA  17022 
(Phone:  717-361-3884) 
 
Betty Lou Klinedinst 
Juniper Village - Room 307 
607 Hearthstone Lane 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
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Bette Mummaw 

Trout Run  

Mennonite Home Communities 

1520 Harrisburg Pike 

Lancaster, PA  17601 
 
Ellen Musselman 

Pers. Care - Room 4W 
141 Heisey Avenue 
Elizabethtown, PA  17022 
 
Ralph Sauders 
Moravian Manor, Room 259 
300 West Lemon Street 
Lititz, PA  17543 
(Phone:  717-625-6090) 
 
Rev. Mel Sponsler 
925 Willow Valley Lakes Drive #301 
Willow Street, PA  17584 
 
Edith Stoner 
Longwood Manor - Room 206 
2760 Maytown Road 
Marietta, PA  17547 
(Phone:  717-490-4106) 
 
Pauline Waters 
Pleasant View Retirement Community  
Room 341 
544 North Penryn Road 
Manheim, PA  17545 
 
Jean Witman 
4 Harvestview South, Apt. G 
Mount Joy, PA  17552 
(Phone:  717-314-6308) 
 
Gerry Young 
Longwood Manor - Room 411 
2760 Maytown Road 
Marietta, PA  17547 

   1 Crystal Gebhart 
   3 Maeve Binkley 
 Kirstin Gebhart 
 Anna Mary Paglia 
   4 Martin Hinkley 
 Kim Reed 
   5 Beth (Buffy) Keeports 
   6 Daniel Longenecker 
 Mark Myers 
 Rory Patterson 
 Jim Smith 
   7 Debbie Morris 
   8 Dwight Brubaker 
 Laura Gebhart 
 Bob Hosler 
 Sharry Longenecker 
 Caitlin Stokes 
   9 Josh Binkley 
 Tristen Bowers 
 10 Austin Barrick  
 Marc Hollister 
 11   Peggy Bays 
 James Carroll 
 Justin Comes 
 Alma Hollister 
 Doug Nolt 
 13 Frank Eichler 
 Rick Hopple 
 14 Andrew Longenecker 
 15 Elizabeth Barrick 
 16  Patrick Kreider 
 Louis Stehman 
 Addisyn Tesch 
 17 Michelle Bowers 
       Trey Smith 
 19 Richard Conner 
 Shelby Esoldo 
 Molly Hart 
 20 Bonnie Engle 
 21 Aiden Davis 
 Barb Thompson 
 24 Shay  Myers 
 Bob  Waters 
 25 Eric  Boyer 
 Sean  Roberts 
 26 Betty Lou Klinedinst 
 Jeramy Retallack 
 27 Ethan Sullivan 
28 Erin Bender 
 Bradley McKee 
 30 Lynn Keeports 
 31 Maggie Eichler  

Homebound - In Rehabilitation  
Retirement Community Members  

The following is a list of the homebound members - or those living in retirement 
communities - of our church. A card, phone call, or visit would probably be appreci-
ated very much by these people who are unable to attend worship services on 

Sunday mornings. 


